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The Harbour Commissioners’ returns in the following table, while
somewhat below last year's figures, show that the tonnage was greater
than in any year before 1893, and that the number of sea-going vessels
was about the average of the five years 1889 to 1893,
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THE HARBOUR.

The instruction of the annual meeting of 1894 to press the Govern-
ment to grant financial aid to the harbour has been kept in view by the
Council, and action in that direction taken through the President. Cir.
cumstances, however, made it inexpedient for the Harbour Commissioners
to negotiate a further loan from the Government during the past year, but
the Council maintains its conviction that Montreal has a just claim upon
the Government for financial assistance in the works now in progress for
harbour enlaigement, and also for the refund of the million dollars paid
to the Government in time past on account of Dominion works in the
River St. Lawrence, not connected with Montreal harbour.

[t becoming evident in the early summer that there was a disposition
on the part of a small section of the public and some members of the
Harbour Board to favour the present erection of works not included in
Plan No. 6, long since adopted and now partially completed, the Council
unanimously adopted the following resolution :—

‘“That the Council hereby approves and endorses the action taken by its Repre-
sentative on the Harbour Commission (Mr. Hugh McLennan) and its President
(Mr. W. W. Ogilvie), in urging that the Harbour Commissioners carry to completion
PPlan No. 6 before any new works in connection with the harbour be commenced.”




